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STATEMENT OF REASONS 
 
It is proposed to close a section of Pier Road in Castlebay between 13:00 and 16:00 on 
Sunday 6th July, 2025. The reason for this temporary road closure is to cater for the Blessings 
of the Boats service and event at Castlebay Pier, Castlebay. 
 
The closure is in the interest of road safety for a community event that is expected to draw a 
large crowd of people gathering at Castlebay Pier and on the adjacent road. The section of 
road closed is:  
 
Pier Road – from the Post Office towards Castlebay pier and then in a north westerly direction 
to the junction with the main Castlebay road, a distance of 285m or thereby. 
 
The temporary road closure is in the interests of road safety at the Blessing of the Boats at 
Castlebay Pier, Barra. 
 
Traffic will be held up at any junctions or accesses to the section of road affected by the 
closure.  
 
 
 
 
 
 


